April/May 2017

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Thank you for praying about our generators. We had problems with power for about three weeks, but they were
able to fix both the primary and backup generators. Minutes after turning on the main generator, they shut
down the smallest generator that only runs one village at a time. Major problems occurred. This generator may
never run again, but it gave Kosrae some power while we needed it. Japan is donating a new power plant, and
the civil engineer is a Baptist lady from the Philippines. When not working, G has been coming to our church.

The greatest answer to prayer this past couple of months is Sam, Emrina’s husband. We have talked with him
about salvation many of times and have prayed for his salvation for over four years now. Finally, he was ready
and accepted Christ in our home. He needs your prayers as he begins to grow. There are many things in his life
that he needs the victory over, but we have started discipleship and have seen growth in his spiritual life. Please
continue to pray for him.

God has continued to bless our youth group. Over the last two months, we were able to lead two young ladies
to the Lord. One of our members started bringing his cousin, a young lady named Lise, to our Sunday services.
Around Christmas time, she got involved with our youth group and has been faithful ever since. Asking
guestions about salvation, we were able to sit down and talk to her about the Lord. On a Monday afternoon,
Lise accepted Christ as her personal Lord and Saviour. William and Sepe’s youngest daughter, Shantel, has been
asking questions and this led to us talking with her the following Monday. She too accepted Christ! We have
been rejoicing as we have seen God blessing His work in Kosrae.

DJ and Brishka are now back in Kosrae, and we started discipleship with DJ. His grasp of the English language is
very limited, but he has a desire to learn. Because of this, our discipleship lessons take longer to get through,
but we are excited to see him learn and want to know more. DJ and | have been working on their family car and
the church van together. Pray for me, because | am not a mechanic, but this time has grown our relationship. On
Easter Sunday morning, he and Shantel were baptized at our church. Please continue to pray for these new
believers!

A great exodus—we have had some of our people leave for the summer and
possibly some for good. William, Sepe, and Shantel went back to Seattle for
a health follow-up for Sepe. We missed them for five months last year, and

it sounds like they might be gone for two months this time. Pray for Sepe’s
health. One of our teens went back to the Philippines to college, and
two of our teachers have gone home—one for the summer and the
other maybe for good. Please pray as we will miss those that have
gone, but look forward to seeing new ones come to church!

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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